Unapproved Minutes Emmet County Board of Supervisor Minutes
March 22, 2016
Regular Meeting

Board Room, Courthouse

Present: Tim Schumacher, Chair, 

  Bev Juhl, Vice Chair

  John Pluth

  Jeff Quastad

  Al Madden
Absent: None
Schumacher, Chair, called the meeting to order.   Motion by Quastad, seconded by Juhl, to approve the minutes for publication, noting a correction to the Attorney’s salary is needed in Resolution #2016-5.  All ayes, motion carried.
At 9:10 a.m., the Board acted upon a correction to Resolution #2016-5, correcting the Attorney’s salary from $79,707.90 to $74,607.90.  Moved by Pluth, seconded by Quastad, to approve the correction to Resolution #2016-5 as now listed at $74,607.90.  All ayes, motion carried.  

During public forum, Pluth stated that he and Quastad had again met with Kiley Miller, Iowa Lakes Corridor CEO, and Lyle Hevern, Estherville Economic Development Director, about possible certified locations sites.  They will talk with the company that does the certifying.  Also discussed were various drainage issues.
At 9:30 a.m., the Chair called to order the public hearing on the proposed confinement site for Paul Clausen, located in Armstrong Grove Township, Section 16.  Members of the public present were:  Paul Clausen and Amber Hovey, Estherville News. There were no written comments from the public.  Motion by Madden, seconded by Pluth, to close the public hearing.  All ayes, motion carried.

Moved by Pluth, seconded by Juhl, to recommend the confinement site for Paul Clausen and forward the letter of recommendation to the DNR on or before March 30, 2016.  All ayes, motion carried.
More discussion on drainage issues was held.

Motion was made by Pluth, seconded by Quastad, to adjourn the meeting at 9:55 a.m.  All ayes, motion carried.
________________________________________

_________________________________________

Colleen Anderson, Assistant to Auditor


Tim Schumacher, Chairman

